
Pfannenstiel  named  new  LHS
AD;  resigns  boys  basketball
post

Louisburg boys basketball coach Ty Pfannenstiel will take over
the school’s activities director role next school year. He
also  resigned  his  basketball  position  after  coaching  the
Wildcats for the last six years.

Beginning next school year, Louisburg High School activities
will have a little different look to it — especially at the
top.

Ty Pfannenstiel will serve as the school’s new activities
director and will take over for current AD, Michael Pickman,
who  will  focus  on  his  assistant  principal  duties  and
curriculum.  

Pfannenstiel, who has been the boys basketball coach for the
last six years, resigned his post to take on the activities
director  position.  He  also  stepped  down  as  an  assistant
football coach.

Currently the weight room instructor, Pfannenstiel will spend
half his day teaching and the other half in the AD role.

All of the moves were approved during Monday’s meeting of the
USD 416 Board of Education.

“This  is  very  exciting  for  me,”  Pfannenstiel  said.  “It’s
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definitely going to be a change. I have been a teacher and a
coach for 18 years. I still get to be a teacher half-time, and
now I get to step into a new role as an administrator. It is
going to be all sports and activities and I am looking forward
to the new direction.”

As for Pickman, he gets the opportunity to focus more on the
academic side as a full-time assistant principal. He was hired
as an assistant principal/ activities director in April of
2020.

“I am very excited to commit more fully to the assistant
principal role as education and curriculum have always been my
true  passion,”  Pickman  said.  “Being  able  to  support  the
teachers,  students,  and  administrative  staff  by  providing
data, feedback, and assessing teaching and learning goals and
initiatives in the building and district aligns with that
passion and the opportunity arose to allow for that. I hope to
enable and promote continued growth in the various curriculums
and initiatives and structures that make Louisburg a fantastic
district in a supportive community.

“Ty  has  experience  and  is  passionate  about  athletics  and
activities.  As  it  is  where  his  passion  is,  I  have  every
confidence he will do a fantastic job in his new role and look
forward  to  witnessing  where  he  takes  our  programs  moving
forward.”

Pickman took over LHS activities at a difficult time as the
school was coming back from COVID-19 and the all challenges it
presented. As tough as that situation was, he appreciated the
relationships he built.

“I have thoroughly enjoyed my role as activities director and
was presented a fantastic growth opportunity and am grateful
for being given it,” Pickman said. “I had a goal of being
present for athletes and coaches and for the patrons, so I
hope people saw that presence. I was blessed to have great



leadership in place in our coaches and sponsors, and tried to
support them best by advocating for their needs and supporting
them to do their job of being great role models and passing on
their passion and knowledge to students.

“Ultimately,  I  am  most  proud  of  our  student  athletes  and
activity  participants  and  being  part  of  their  journey.  I
believe that sports are an extension of the classroom and I
wanted to help ensure that character and sportsmanship were
just as important and success, and I am overjoyed to have a
wealth of memories where our fans, students, participants, and
coaches and sponsors proved that to be true of LHS.”

While taking on the challenge of being a new administrator is
one  he  is  looking  forward  to,  leaving  his  coaching  roots
behind was a difficult decision for Pfannenstiel.

In 2021, Pfannenstiel led the Wildcat boys basketball team to
the Class 4A state championship game and finished as the state
runner-up.

“That was definitely the biggest thing that was holding me
back,” Pfannenstiel said. “I love basketball and the kids that
I have worked with. There is a group coming up that I really
enjoy coaching, and leaving that behind was one of the biggest
challenges for me. Whoever takes over the program, I think it
will be good transition for them because they will have a
great group of kids to work with.

“Originally, I was going to be allowed to coach a sport and
they didn’t want to take coaching away from me. The more I
thought about it, if I want to do a good job at this, I need
to focus on being the AD and that will be something that will
benefit me and all the other activities.”

Pfannenstiel believes the move is a good one for the school in
general as it will allow Pickman and principal Amy VanRheen to
focus more on the academic side of things.



“This is something that is definitely needed,” Pfannenstiel
said. “Our administrators are so busy with all the stuff they
do during the school day, but they are also going to all the
activities as well. Hopefully this will be a big help for Mrs.
VanRheen and Mr. Pickman.”

Although he won’t official start his new position till next
school year, Pfannenstiel is already starting to transition
into his new role — one that is looking forward to.

“My job in the weight room and coaching has all been about
sports,” he said. “That is what entices me about this job is
that I am still going to be all about sports and activities. I
just want to be a support for our coaches and our athletes and
be advocate for our students.” 


